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December 11th Meeting 
Annual Holiday Raffle/Auction  
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The month of December always brings us our Holiday or 
Christmas Raffle where members only get the opportunity 
to obtain great mostly fishing related items. December 11th 
is this special day this year. Your Raffle Committee is able 
to purchase or receive through donations hundreds of items 
that you will get a chance to own from the Raffle or bid on 
at the Silent Auction. We are still trying to procure some 
more fishing trips from our members as well as discounted 
trips from guides. Do you know of a guide who might offer 
a 2 for 1 fishing trip? Are you a member of a private lake 
club where you might take the winning Club member if 
they win your raffle trip? We again have procured a stay at 
Hillôs Resort on Priest Lake, Idaho for a winning member. 
 
Besides the items that the Club purchases for the Raffle, we 
ask that the membership also furnish items that your fellow 
fly fisherman would love to own. Many of you have the 
talents to tie great fly patterns, donate your own guided trip 
to a special fishing place, and give fishing and non-fishing 
related items for the Raffle. You can bring these new or 
gently used items to the meeting on December 11th or 
make contact with one of the Raffle Committee members to 
arrange pickup ahead of time. Your used donated items 
should be items that your fellow members want to own. 
Some of our Raffle Committee members include Gordon 
Olson, Randy Shaber, Rick Ripley and Stephen Aspinwall. 
 
A few days ahead of the Raffle, we will email a listing of 
those items that we have procured up to that point. This 
will give those (who have email) the chance to preview the 
list for those items that you most want and make arrange-
ments with friends to collaborate your tickets or bidding for 
your most desired item or fishing trip. Some of the Raffle 
goodies may include the ability to purchase an item from a 
vendor or fishing trip at discount. Please remember to sup-
port those manufacturers, guides and retailers who contrib-
ute to this fund raising activity. 
See you at the Raffle and bring lots of extra money $$$$ to 
buy lots of tickets and so have opportunities for great good-
ies! 

-Your Raffle Committee 

As I put together this last edition of my ñPresidential ramblingsò and 
reflect on all that has happened in the club this past year, I feel really 
good about our IEFFC.  I appreciate our club even more and have 
come to respect everything that our members have to offer to our fly 
fishing sport and to the conservation of our wonderful, precious fish 
resources.  Each and every member should be very proud to be asso-
ciated with our club and what it stands for. 
 
 Gordon Olson certainly lived up to expectations with his fly 
tying demonstration last month.  His flies raffled for over $350.00!  
What a great job, Gordon, thank you.  The combined raffle earnings 
from all our demo tiers Jerry McBride, Leonard Gross, Bryan Har-
man, Mark Pinch, and Gordon was well over $1200.00.  A nice bonus 
for the club coffers.  Thank you to all of them and for everyone who 
participated in the raffles.  We have more to look forward to.  Next 
month Jerry Harms is going to introduce us to the latest craze - blobs.  
Although anything but traditional, they are surprisingly irresistible to 
trout and the list of fly fishermen who have a few of them stashed in 
their boxes is growing every day.  You might be surprised to hear 
who some of them are. 
 
 Our club would not be successful without so many people 
contributing - I would like to give a huge thanks to our officers, di-
rectors, committees, and volunteers who generously gave their time 
and expertise over the past year.  Each issue of the Fly Leaf and all 
my messages have included recognition for the individuals who make 
our club special.  The Board of Directors has tried to provide a few 
new things for our members and to make the club meetings fun and 
entertaining.  Phil Beck did a great job lining up excellent speakers 
and everything added up to increased attendance and some nice, posi-
tive feedback from people who said they have been enjoying them-
selves.  We are always interested in hearing from everyone.  So, if 
you have ideas about how we can continue to keep things exciting 
please speak up. 
 
 Donôt forget our Christmas raffle on December 11.  This is 
the main fund raiser for our club and it is open to members only.  
There are very nice raffle and auction items, and more are coming in 
all the time.  If you havenôt donated something to Gordon and his 
committee already, please consider bringing something to the meet-
ing.  Of course, donôt forget to fill your wallet before you come and 
donôt be bashful about feeding the ticket bags. 

 
I am really pleased to welcome two new members to the IE-
FFC - Jake Nelson and Dan Turner. 
 
I look forward to seeing everyone at the Christmas meeting.  
Good luck fishing and be safe. 
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TOYS FOR TOTS 

 
 

LIARôS CLUB- 
An Invitation 

 

The Toys For Tots event was again very successful with four 
large bags full of toys and a $1,000 check being given to the Ma-
rine representatives.  The members of the Inland Empire Fly Fish-
ing Club have always been extremely generous in regards to this 
program and this year was no exception.   
Sgt. Faudy Familia and Corporal Nate Medellin came by Frankie 
Doodles during a recent Liarôs Club luncheon to gather the toys.  
The donations this year have been coming in at a rapid rate and 
they apologized that they could not attend our meeting.  Just that 
day they were picking up donations at 100 sites.   
The program will help those families that are not so fortunate 
have a better Christmas.  A huge thank you goes out to all the 
IEFFC members for their generosity.   

Looking for something to do Tuesday mornings?  Try visiting Frankie Doodles and enjoying some 
good food and the best fly fishing updates available in the Inland Northwest.  

 
 
 
Liarôs Club meets at 11AM every Tuesday and 
is an informal luncheon group where no mem-
bership fee is required and attendance is not 
kept.  The topic of discussion is primarily fly 
fishing, but there is an occasional diversion in 
the subject matter.  
 
 
 
If you have found the monthly meetings have 

left you with unanswered questions or you are looking at what lakes or rivers are fishing best, make it 

a point to head on down to Frankie Doodles. You wonôt regret it.  
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Puncheon Project for Upper St. Joe Trail  
by Jerry McBride, Conservation Chairman 

IEFFC RECOGNIZED 
 

The U.S. Forest Service installed a total of 
300 feet of puncheon (pronounced pun-
shun, otherwise known as a plank road) on 
the upper St. Joe trail above Spruce Tree 
Campground.  IEFFC went in with the 
North Idaho Fly Casters to purchase the 5" 
twisted spikes used to nail down the individ-
ual planks.  The puncheon sections will 
keep hikers and pack horses out of the mud 
which will reduce the amount of mud that 
gets washed into the St. Joe.  
 
Easier walking, cleaner water, better fish 
and fishing. Thanks, guys! 

In a letter dated October 23, 2018, Randy Osborne, District 2 Fish Biologist for Washington 
Dept. of Fish and Wildlife, recognized the activities of many IEFFC members and our club as a 
whole.  
 
ñI..take this opportunity to ñofficiallyò show our gratitude for all the important projects that the 
IEFFC has conducted over the past year.ò, he said.  
 
He specifically cited our signage at Amber. Coffeepot, and Medical Lakes, maintenance of the 
spawning channel at Bailey Lake, support and staffing of  Kids Fishing activities including reg-
istration form distribution, organization and participation of the Ronald McDonald House Fri-
day family fishing outing, fin clip efforts, and continued support of the West Medical Lake aer-
ation system as examples of the important work we do. 
 
Yet, he said, ñthere are many many more generous actions that go by the wayside without 
recognition...I wanted your club to know these actions do not go unnoticed and that WDFW 
truly appreciates IEFFCôs continued assistance and support.ò 
 
Well done, members. You, and IEFFC, are making a difference in the community.  


